Exeter City Supporters Society – Trust Board Meeting
Trust Board Meeting Minutes ………………….Part A
Meeting held at St James’ Park                                                  Monday 14th May 2018   

Trustees present: 
Nick Hawker (Chair), Paul Farley, Doug Gillard, Clive Harrison, Peter Holding, Pete Martin, Neil Le Milliere
Associate Trustee: Mark Cordell

Apologies:  Elaine Davis, Matt Phillips, Paul West, Martin Weiler.
Officers present: Steve Chudley, Graham Deasy

Apologies: Alice Cooke, Jenny Hogg  

Members in attendance: 21
	Item No
	Item

	
	The Chairman welcomed the Members present.


	14/05/A1


	Minutes from last Meeting - Monday 3rd April 2018  
The minutes of the meeting of held on 3rd April 2018 were corrected to record the view that members involved in any working party or group, must have signed a Confidentiality Agreement, in order to participate in the work of that group.

The TB ratified this amendment.

Neil le Milliere proposed and Doug Gillard seconded that the amended Minutes of the meeting of held on 3rd April 2018 be signed as a correct & accurate record of the meeting.

Agreed unanimously

	14/05/A2


	Matters arising from the Minutes
No matters arising were tabled, as any issues would be considered under the relevant agenda item.

	14/05/A3
	Chairman’s report
1. Fan’s Survey  - David Clough had contacted Everton & Bath City regarding the survey. Good progress is being made.
2. EFL – NH to attend EFL annual meeting with JT & JQ

The proposals for the Conference had been circulated to the TB.

NLM asked that we ascertain how Proposal 17  (Owners’ and Directors’ Test ) relates to all Trust Owned Clubs
3. Assurance had been received from The Club that they would continue to produce a match-day programme, even though the EFL is to allow clubs not to do so.

4. GDPR – a ‘privacy’ email had been circulated electronically to the members. A printed letter is being sent out to members for whom we do not have an email address.

5. Frank Sealey (Membership Secretary) has retired. The TB officially recorded their sincerest thanks to him for all his work over the years. Clive Matthews, had expressed an interest in taking on the role, and a meeting was being arranged to discuss the matter with him.

The Club was to be asked to produce a pie-chart to indicate where the Trust annual contribution (currently £100,000) is allocated in terms of Club expenditure. This move was welcomed by the TB.       
    

	14/05/A4


	Secretary’s report
A report from the Secretary referred to:
· A meeting is to be held on Monday 21st May with Rick Williams - Secretary of the Torquay United Supporters Trust
· Grateful thanks were expressed to ED for organising the leaving gift for Steve Perryman on his retirement.

· Thanks was recorded to all those involved in ensuring the Club retained its Family Excellence award and in particular, the excellent work undertaken by CH in relation to the work with the Junior Grecians. 
· The 'Bargain Hunt' programme transmitted on 23/4/18 showed the Club in a good light. Thanks to MW for organising and his participation.

· The offer of an office at SJP, for the Trust, had not come to fruition. NH to discuss with JT.

· The advertisement for a ‘Minute Secretary’ is to be published.
The report was received without questions.

	14/05/A5


	Members Questions

The Members present were invited to discuss the issues that they had concerns about.

The key matters raised were:

· They believed there was great support for Paul Tisdale to remain as Football Manager. They felt that their views and those of the majority of fans, who may not engage with social media, were under represented. It appeared if social media were to be believed, that the fans as a body, were against the re-appointment of PT as Football Club Manager. This, the Members present believed, was not representative of the fans, as a whole. 
· The uncertainty surrounding the Manager’s position was unsettling and divisive (as illustrated at the away match at Stevenage). There was a need to resolve the matter without delay.

· The Members present expressed their view that the process in which the resolution relating to the Manager’s contract, was handled at the AGM in 2016 was, unrepresentative of those in attendance at the AGM. The vote to seek re-negotiation of the contract, was carried by the number of proxy votes, i.e. not by members who had been present to listen to the debate.

The Chairman informed the meeting:

1. the contract offer is currently with PT, but no progress is expected on the matter until after the play-off tournament. It was emphasised that no information regarding the details of the contract offer can be made public. The Trustees assured the Members present, that they (the Trustees) have absolute confidence in the TB reps on the Club Board involved in the contract negotiation process, and their ability to ensure the Club’s best interests are being served by the offer.
2. the manner in which Trust Members may vote at an AGM, is part of our democratic process and therefore legitimate. 

3. a review will be undertaken in to how greater clarity relating to resolutions, proxy voting and providing more detail about resolutions in order to implement any changes in time for the 2018 AGM.
The Members present respected the need for confidentiality regarding the Manager’s contract  situation and hope the matter could be resolved swiftly.  
They expressed their appreciation of the work the TB do on behalf of the Trust & ECFC.
The Members left the meeting.


	14/05/A6
	Reports from Working Groups & related business

a. Finance & Governance  

· Club budgets for the coming financial year were delayed in order to take into account the effect of the income from the Play-Offs.

· The underlying position both cash and P and L is not healthy. 

· FGG is concerned that the Club & the TB do not fully understand the potential cash flow downturn.

· The FGG would endeavour to produce, with the Club, greater clarity around the numbers in order to convey the consequences of the current forecasts.
· FGG will determine what the challenges are, going forward.
· The FGG were asked to review the appropriate level of the Trust reserves, which currently stands at £50k)

b. Ownership
       PM reported that the OWG discussed:
· Shareholding ( Dave Tretharne leading the discussion)
· The Respect Festival (Exeter Respect is the city’s annual celebration of diversity where we use the performing and creative arts to engage the wider community in saying no to racism and all forms of prejudice.)  We will have a stall at the event Saturday 30 June & Sunday 1 July
· Tom Fowles is the lead on the 1000th goal in Trust Ownership
· 23rd June was confirmed as the Family Fun Day
· ‘Trust the Future’ - Mark Cordell is investigating the development of an App.         
· A Corporate Event is being considered ahead of next season

· The next OWG is scheduled for 24th May 2018 

c. Community      
History Group – was a sub-set of the Community Group.
It was formed as an independent entity to enable the group to apply for Grant monies.

The Trust /University/ECFC are working closely together and have achieved ‘Museum status’.

The group have no intention to seeking monies from The Trust.

PF to circulate the papers relating to Charity status of the History Group.

The involvement of the University would ‘future-proof’ our archive material.

PF / MW to meet with Chairman & Secretary to review future structure / funding arrangements of Community Group.
d. Communication and Engagement  
Papers had been circulated.
Protocol – The Trustees were asked to conform to the Policy ( as circulated).
The next C&E WG meeting was scheduled for Thurs 5th July.


	14/05/A7
	Part B summary
The Trust Board received a comprehensive presentation from David Lee & Justin Quick regarding the re-development of St James Park. The TB were pleased to hear that the project is on schedule. It was appreciated that no home pre-season fixtures could be arranged.
Club budgets for the coming financial year were delayed in order to take into account the effect of the income from the Play-Offs.


	14/05/A8
	Any other business

Supporters Direct

NleM indicated that would wish to stand as a Director of Supporters Direct.
The TB unanimously supported NleM’s application
Fan Zone
The TB voted not to sponsor the Fan Zone to the tune of £1,000

Sporting Memories Group
The TB voted to make a voluntary contribution of £1,500 to the ‘Sporting Memories Group’ in order that it may continue its’ good work with Dementia patients.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 10.00p.m.


	
	Date of Next Meeting

The next Trust Board Meeting is scheduled for Monday 11th June  2018 at  7.30 pm


